# Eye on the World November 25, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of November 25, 2023.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Comments – about ground operation

- An article by Migeul Ortiz titled "Israel's Hypersonic Anti-Ballistic Missile Was Used in Combat for the First Time" was posted at wearethemighty.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Israeli Military Announces Major Progress in Northern Gaza" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Elliott Abrams titled "How Israel's New Laser Defense System Will Turn the Tables on Hamas, Hezbollah, Iran" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Guy Davies and Patrick Reevell titled "Mapping Destruction From Space Shows About Half of Northern Gaza's Buildings Are Damaged; Researchers Say" was posted at abcnews.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Merisha Gadzo, Usaid Siddiqui and Edna Mohamed titled "Attacks Continue in Gaza Around Hospitals, Camps" was posted at aljazeera.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Gadi Zaig titled "IDF Paratroopers Raid Hamas Military Intelligence

Headquarters" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

### Some Israelis oppose hostage deal

- An article by Staff titled "[Some] Hamas Victims Oppose Hostage Deal That Includes Release of Terrorists" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Jonathan Pollard [Who Spent 30 Years in Prison on Espionage Charges Called the Cease Fire and Hostage Release Deal a 'Monstrous Blunder'] Calls for Hostages' Families to Be Silenced, Arrested" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## Israel and Hamas – agree to a hostage deal with a short cease fire in Gaza

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Optimism High for Partial Gaza Hostage Deal Among U.S., Israeli, Qatari Officials" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2023.
- An article by Miriam Kuepper and Nick Pisa titled "Israeli Cabinet Approves Deal That Will See 50 Women and Children Taken Hostage by Hamas on October 7 [to Be] Freed During 'Five-Day' Cease Fire as Hawkish Netanyahu Renews Vow to Destroy Terror Group Regardless" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF: Hostage Deal Delays, but Doesn't End War on Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Alexander Ward titled "How a Secret Cell Got Hamas to Release 50 Hostages [When Qatar Suggested That a Small Cell Be Formed Between the U.S. and Israel, National Security Adviser Jake Sullivan Assigned Brett McGurk and Josh Geltzer to Work Their Contacts]" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "The Lead Qatari Negotiator in the Israel-Hamas Talks Tells CNN That Qatar's Work Is Not Done" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel-Hamas Hostage Deal Completed: Women, Children to Be Released" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Victor Nava titled "Rep. Dean Phillips Slams Biden Hostage Deal: 'Inexcusable' That Americans Remain in Hamas' Hands' was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Alex Winston titled "IDF Warns Gazans Not to Return North During Cease Fire" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Actor Jason Alexander Make Emotional Plea for Return of Child Hostages on Social Media" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

• An article by Andrew Silow-Carroll titled "Why Israel Had No Choice but to Make a 'Bargain With the Devil'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## Hamas and Hezbollah – heavy barrage immediately before cease fire

- A Reuters article by Staff titled "Hamas Calls to Escalate War With Israel Ahead of Cease Fire, Hostage Deal" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Hezbollah Attacks Israel With Heavy Barrage on Eve of Gaza War Cease Fire" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

### Report – Hamas violated cease fire – after 15 minutes

• An article by David Brennan titled "Israel Says Hamas Cease Fire Violated After 15 Minutes" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

### Hostage release began

- A video and an article by Gadi Zaig titled "Watch Live: Gaza Hostages Cross Border Into Egypt, Set for Return to Israel" were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "13 Israeli Hostages Freed From Hamas Captivity [Israel to Release 39 Female and Teen Prisoners in First Round of Deal], Gaza Cease Fire Holds" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Judith Sudilovsky titled "Families of Gaza Hostages Fear for Those Left Behind" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Reuters titled "Special Flight Brings Home 103 Russians Evacuated From Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel to Receive Second List of Hostages Set for Saturday Release" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Reuters titled "Egypt Says 130,000 Liters of Diesel to Be Delivered Daily to Gaza When Truce Starts" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Reuters titled "Aid Trucks Enter Gaza From Egypt After Truce Begins" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

### Hamas leader (Ismail Haniyeh) – comments during cease fire

• An article by Staff titled "Hamas's Haniyeh Amid Cease Fire: Palestinian Martyrs Are Price of Freedom" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## Some nations – wanting a permanent cease fire

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Summons Spain, Belgium Envoys Over Gaza Cease Fire Comments [Wanting a Permanent Cease Fire]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## Is Iran's threat merely a bluff, a negotiation or real?

- An article by Katherine Lawton titled "Iran's Chilling 'Threat' to Israel: Regime Warns Flames of War Will Spread Across the Middle East If Israeli Truce With Hamas Terror Group Is Not Extended" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Iran's Khamenei Warns in Hebrew That War in Gaza Won't Go Unanswered" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## Palestinians support Hamas

- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "Palestinians in Gaza, West Bank Strongly Support Hamas, October 7 Attack" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Overwhelming Majority of Palestinians Support Terrorism Against Jews, Hate U.S.; Middle East Poll" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

### **Continued evidence – about Hamas terror**

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Tal Schneider titled "For Years, Netanyahu Propped Up Hamas, Now It's Blown Up in Our Faces" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- A Reuters video titled "Muslim Paramedic Recalls 'Massacre' in Hamas Attack" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz titled "Who's Really Responsible for Dead Palestinian Babies? [American Intelligence Confirmed It to Be Hamas]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: IDF Uncovers Rocket Factory Underneath Mosque in Gaza" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Why Is the Legacy Media Still Covering for Hamas on Al-Shifa Hospital?" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Terrorist Says During Interrogation That

Hamas Used Shifa Hospital for [Terrorist] Operations" were posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "IDF Releases Incredible Drone Footage Showing Hamas Tunnel Network Built Underneath Gaza Hospital Claiming It Proves That Terror Group Is Using Palestinians as 'Human Shields' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "'[Jerusalem] Post' Joins Israeli Forces in Hamas's Gaza Tunnel Underworld [First Time a Reporter From the Jerusalem Post Crossed Into Gaza Since the IDF Withdrawal in 2005]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Dana Abizaid titled "IDF Releases New Footage of Terrorist Shooting Festival-Goer at Point-Blank Range During Hamas Attack" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Yuval Barnea titled "IDF Enters Hamas's 'Grad Valley' [on the Outskirts of Jabalya] Uncover Tunnels and Weapons in Children's Bedrooms" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pisa titled "Director of Shifa Hospital Is Arrested by the IDF Who Say 'Extensive Hamas Terrorist Activity' Has Taken Place There During His Time in Charge" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.

## Why aren't more women's organizations complaining about Hamas's sexual violence?

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Female Member of European Parliament Blasts 'Western Feminist' Silence on Hamas' Rape of Israeli Women" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "UN, Women's Organizations Ignore Hamas's Sexual Violence Against Israeli Women" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

## **Comments – about Hamas tunnels**

- An article by Verity Bowman titled "Israelis Use 'Exploding Gel' to Take Out Hamas Tunnel Under Gaza Hospital" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Military Says Video Shows Tunnel Under Hospital" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 19, 2023.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "First Look Inside Hamas' Terror Tunnels Beneath Gaza's Al-Shifa Hospital and Recovered Arms Cache Revealed" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Paul Godfrey titled "IDF Says It Destroyed 400 Hamas Tunnels Ahead of

Start of Truce Deal" was posted at upi.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

#### Israel and Hezbollah

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Hezbollah Increases Rocket Fire, IDF Ups Counterattacks" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Israeli Military Base Suffers Serious Damage After Attack From Iranian-Backed Terrorists" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran's FM Visits Lebanon: Hezbollah Planning Larger Attacks on Israel?" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Bassem Mroue titled "Hezbollah Fires Rockets at North Israel After an Air-Strike Kills 5 of the Group's Senior Fighters" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

### Jordan increases army presence

• A Reuters article by Suleiman Al-Khalidi titled "Jordan Says It Beefs Up Army Presence Along Borders With Israel" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Skirmishes – involving U.S. troops

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Pentagon Announces Additional Strikes in 'Direct Response' to Attacks 'by Iran'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Meghann Myers titled "U.S. Fires Back After Ballistic Missile Attack on Iraq Base" was posted at militarytimes.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "U.S. Aircraft Kills Iran-Backed Militants in 'Self-Defense Strike'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "U.S. Eliminates Iran-Backed Militants in Iraq Amid Continued Rocket, Drone Attacks" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Delores Chang titled "Navy Warship USS Thomas Hudner Shoots Down Multiple Attack Drones Over the Red Sea After They Were Launched by Houthi Rebels in Yemen" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.

### **More articles – Jerusalem Post**

- An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Radiocarbon Dating Proves Biblical Accounts of the Israeli City of Gezer" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Calls on Gazans in South to Evacuate, Strikes Hamas

Terror Cells" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 18, 2023.

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Jordan FM: Arab Troops Won't Enter Gaza, We Won't Be Seen as the Enemy" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF's Secret Unit 504 How Is It Different From Mossad, Shin Bet [Israel Security Agency]? [Unit 504's Tend to Pertain More to Ongoing Military Operations]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Precision Strikes Eliminate Terror Threats in Gaza, Unveils Hidden Tunnel" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Jacob Nagel and Mark Dubowitz titled "The Challenge for Israel: Prevail Against Hamas While Preventing an Iranian Nuclear Breakout" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "Czech MPs Seek Global Recognition for Jerusalem as Israel's Capital" was posted at jpost.com on jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Michelle Mendeluk titled "New Argentinian President Milei a Fan of Israel, Admires Jewish Values" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Shin Bet [Israel Security Agency] Interrogations Break Open Hamas Strategy, Operations" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Bruce Bechtol titled "North Korea's Hidden Hand, Supplying Rockets to Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Samuel titled "I Survived a Pogrom in Iraq 82 Years Ago I Know Where Hamas' Extremism Will Lead" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Earliest Systemic Weapons [Sling-Stones] Production Dating Back 7,000 Years Found in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Elite Intel Officer Warned About Hamas Attacks, Ignored" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "ZAKA Volunteers Are the Unsung Heroes of Israel's Tragedy [Hundreds of ZAKA First Responders Entered Southern Israel to Collect the Dead Bodies and Ensure Their Proper Burial]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Sam Halpern titled "IDF Works to Safeguard Israel's Farms and Schools" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## International – displaying anti-Semitism

- An article by Heather Hollingsworth and David Crary titled "Longtime Israeli Policy Foes [BDS, Which Calls for the Boycott, Divestment and Sanction of Israel] Are Leading U.S. Protests Against Israel's Actions in Gaza" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Jen Hodgson titled "Alberta Sexual Assault Center Signatory on Jama's Letter Calling Jewish Rape Victims Liars" was posted at westernstandard.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Josh Hammer titled "After Hamas Pogrom, Qatar Must Finally Pay for Its Sponsor of Terrorism" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Watch: Anti-Israel Activists Hang Massive Palestine Flag From Italy's Leaning Tower of Pisa" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Jordanian Coffee Shop Sells 'Holocaust' Drink With Burning 'Jewish Marshmallow'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Anti-Semitic 'Nazi' Graffiti Left on Former Chicago Mayor's Home [Rahm Emanuel]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Kirsten Grieshaber titled "Hundreds of German Police Raid Properties of Hamas Supporters in Berlin and Across the Country" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Paul Godfrey titled "German Police Raid Homes of Hamas Members in Crackdown on 'Glorification of Terror'" was posted at upi.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Reuters titled "Jewish Groups Criticize Pope on 'Terrorism' Remark, Seek Clarification" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "London Man Arrested on Suspicion of Arson, Anti-Semitic Abuse" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

### **International – resisting anti-Semitism**

- An article by Zvika Klein titled "Australia Imposes New Sanctions on Hamas Supporters in Response to Terror Attacks" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Zvika Klein titled "Canadian University Fires Director for Denying Hamas' Role in Rape, Sexual Abuse" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2023.

### Mosab Hassan Yousef – supports Israel

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "'If Israel Fails in Gaza, All of Us Will Be Next': Son of Hamas Co-Founder Warns the West [Mosab Hassan Yousef, Son of Sheikh Hassan Yousef, Converted to Christianity]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Son of Hamas Co-Founder Speaks Out Against Hamas Violence, Indoctrination at UN [Mosab Hassan Yousef, Son of Sheikh Hassan Yousef, Converted to Christianity]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Peter Aitken titled "Iran on 'Execution Spree' Since Start of Israel-Hamas War, Killing 107 Anti-Regime Activists, Ethnic Minority" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Iranian-Backed Houthi Terrorists Seize Cargo Ship in Red Sea" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 19, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Iranian-Backed Group Vows to Expand Conflict if U.S. Air-Strikes Continue" was posted at militarytimes.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

#### Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Jack Bezants titled "Lionel Messi and Inter Miami to Play Christiano Ronaldo and Al Nassr in a Friendly Billed as 'The Last Dance' in Saudi Arabia Next February" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Christian Hetzner titled "Oil-Rich Saudi Arabia Is Shelling Out for the World's Top Sports, but Can Mohammed Bin Salman Buy Himself an Auto Industry?" was posted at fortune.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Fiona MacDonald, Navia Razzouk and Salma El Wardany titled "OPEC+ Meeting Delayed as Oil Production Talks Hit Turbulence" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

- An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "[A Book by Journalist Seamus Bruner Titled] 'Controligarchs' Lays Bare a Nightmare Society the Globalist Elites Have in Store for Humanity" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "U.N. Chief Lies About Israel, Social Media Blasts Him" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Jake Smith titled "World's Biggest Human Rights Violators [China, Russia

and 10 More] Hold Meeting to Condemn Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "IMF Director: Central Bank Digital Currencies Can Replace Cash, Increase 'Financial Inclusion'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article titled "Anti-Israel UN Official [Francesca Albanese] Takes Expensive Trip Funded by Palestinian Lobby Groups: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

## Biden family business – the Gaza conflict distracts, but does not erase corruption

- Looking back to October 2023, an press release titled "Comer Releases Evidence of Direct Payment to Joe Biden" was posted at oversight.house.gov on Oct. 20, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "James Comer Says Biden's Brother [James] Has 'Signaled' That He Will Cooperate in House GOP-Led Probe" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN Analyst Says New Probe Signals 'Nothing Good for Hunter Biden'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN Legal Analyst Warns Possible Second Indictment 'Bad News for Hunter'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Jim Jordan Subpoenas DOJ Prosecutor Who Allegedly Stonewalled Hunter Biden Probe" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "6 in 10 Americans Believe Joe Biden 'Participated' in Son Hunter's Business Deals in Another Dire Poll for President as Republicans Zero In on

Their Impeachment Investigation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2023.

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Jordan Subpoenas Prosecutor in Hunter Biden Probe" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

#### Comments – about A.I.

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Dr. A.I. Will See You Now: Company Launches 'CarePod' Medical Stations" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Shivali Best titled "No Time to Tidy? Microsoft Teams Can Now Use A.I. to Clean Up Your Background on Video Calls" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Zachy Hennessey titled "Nvidia's Israel-1 A.I. Supercomputer Launches Two Months Ahead of Schedule" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Covid – origin and censor

• An article by Alexa Lardieri titled "U.S. Researchers Found 'Serious Safety Concerns' at Wuhan's Coronavirus Lab in 2017 Three Years Before Pandemic – but Were Censored to Shield China From Criticism; Shock New Documents Show" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2023.

#### **Covid** – international comments

- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Australian Senator Compares Trudeau's Treatment of Freedom Convoy of Freedom Convoy Protesters [Against Covid Lockdowns and Restrictions] to Communist China" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canadian Pizzeria Owner Planning Civil Suit Against Government Officials Over Tyrannical Covid Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Ontario [Canada] Brings Back Mask Mandates to Long-Term Care Homes" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canada's Covid Vaccine Contract With Pfizer Emerges Without Cost Per Injection Details" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "4 Out of 5 Mexicans (Who Got a Flu Shot This Year) Turned Down Cuban and Russian Covid-19 Vaccines" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Recent coal headlines - China talks climate change, but produces coal

• An article by Darrell Proctor titled "China Will Guarantee Financial Support for Coal-

Fired Power Plants" was posted at powermag.com on Nov. 10, 2023.

- An article by David Blackmon titled "What Does China Know That the Biden Admin Doesn't? [As China's National Development and Reform Commission Recently Announced the Plan to Subsidize the Building of New Coal-Fired Electricity Generation Plants]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Doubles Down on Climate Cooperation With China as Xi's Economy Goes on Coal Binge" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

### Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Snejana Farberov titled "Russian General Who Ripped Putin for 'Third-Rate' Air Force Found Dead With Wife in Mysterious Circumstances" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "20,000 Military Age Ukrainian Men Fled Abroad to Avoid Conscription, Another 20,000 Caught at Border" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Dmytro Basmat titled "Ukraine Unveils 'Powerful Drone' That Can Fly Behind Enemy Lines, Evade Jamming" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Peter Seciu titled "The Russian Navy Could Be the Biggest Loser of the Ukraine War" was posted at nationalinterest.org on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Howard Altman and Tyler Rogoway titled "Ukrainian Drone Boat Appears to Have Been Captured by Russia" was posted at the drive.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Elsa Court titled "Switzerland Approves Export of Leopard 2 Tanks Under Condition They Are Not Sent to Ukraine" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Ido Vock titled "Russian Actress [Polina Menshikh] Killed in Ukrainian Strike on Event for Troops [in An Occupied Part of Ukraine]" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

#### **Comments about China**

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Chinese Police Raid Christian Worship Service [in Sichuan Province], Arrest 13 Believers" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Australia Says Its Navy Divers Were Likely Injured by the Chinese Navy's 'Unsafe' Use of Sonar' was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Goes on Bulldozing Spree Against Mosques in Muslim Areas" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Laurie Chen titled "Chasing a Different China Dream, Young Digital Nomads Head for the Hills [Dali, China Hoping to Find Open Discussion and Exchange of Ideas]" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

## **Comments about China and Taiwan**

- An article by David Rising titled "U.S., Philippines Conduct Joint Patrols in South China Sea Near Taiwan" was posted at militarytimes.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Chi Hui Lin titled "Taiwan Poll Shows Dip in U.S. Trust Amid Growing Concern Over China" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

## Comments about Korean peninsula

- An article by Choe Sang-Hun titled "North Korea Launches Rocket With Its First Spy Satellite" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article titled "South Korea Says Russian Support Likely Enabled North Korea to Successfully Launch a Spy Satellite" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Thomas Maresca titled "North Korea Ends Pact With South, Will Restore 'All Military Measures' at Border" was posted at upi.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Soo-Hyang Choi titled "North Korea Scraps Military Deal With South, Vows to Deploy New Weapons at Border" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

### **Comments about Ireland**

- A Reuters article by Conor Humphries and Clodagh Kilcoyne titled "Riots Erupt in Dublin After Children Stabbed [3 Young Children Were Among 5 People Injured in Knife Attack]" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Padraic Halpin, Graham Fahy and Conor Humphries titled "'Dublin Is Safe' Says Irish PM Varadkar After 34 Arrested in Riots" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Jake Smith titled "Over 150,000 Gather to Protest in Spain Over Separatist Amnesty" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by David Unsworth titled "Javier Milei Crushes Argentine Left, Becomes World's First Libertarian Head of State" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Louis Okamba titled "Authorities Say 31 Dead After a Stampede at a Military Recruitment Event in Republic of Congo" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Essi Lehto and Anne Kauranen titled "Finland Says Russian Guards Likely 'Heavily Involved' in Migrant Surge at Border" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## **Keep your eyes open – terror threats**

- An article by Jianli Yang titled "American Adversaries Are Following China's Lead Undermining National Security" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "'They Are Here': Middle East Expert [Walid Phares] Warns That Hamas Is Not Only Focused on Destroying Israel" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Eric Shawn titled "Hamas Terror Organization Charter Targets Christians and U.S. Service Organizations" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## TikTok and the viral Osama Bin Laden Letter – has made him popular

- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Social Media Giants Crack Down on Viral Osama Bin Laden Letter Justifying 9/11 Attacks" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Appalling': 9/11 Families Respond to Viral Trend of America's Youth Praising Bin Laden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "'Hard to Watch': 9/11 Victim's Son Slams TikTokers Sharing Osama Bin Laden's Letter" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'You Failed': Megyn Kelly Slams the Parents of TikTokers Who Have Been Praising Osama Bin Laden Online" was posted at dailycaller.com on

Nov. 17, 2023.

• An article by Sudiksha Kochi titled "Nikki Haley Says Viral Bin Laden Letter Is Proof We Need to Ban TikTok" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

### Biden walks a fine line – concerning support for Israel

- An article by Jonathan Allen, Alex Seitz-Wald and Emma Barnett titled "Biden Tells Two Different Stories About the Israel-Hamas War in Letters to Americans" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Tony Capaccio titled "Pentagon Is Quietly Sending Israel More Ammunition, Missiles as Campaign Against Hamas Continues" was posted at military.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Anti-Israel Protests Erupt Into Violence Outside the Democratic National Committee Headquarters in DC as Six Cops Are Injured in Clashes With Activists Police Make Arrests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Biden Admin Labels Group Behind Attacks on U.S. Troops [Kata'ib Sayyid Al-Shuhada] a Terrorist Organization" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Obama's 2008 Guru David Axelrod Warns Joe Biden Is in Big Trouble Ahead of 2024 Election" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Emily Jacobs titled "Progressives Keep Pressure on Biden Despite Temporary Gaza Cease Fire" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Hillary Clinton – stated strong support for Israel

• An article by Olivia Alafriz titled "Hillary Clinton Rebuts Calls for Cease Fire, Says Hamas Rule in Gaza Must End" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 14, 2023.

### **Chris Christie – stated strong support for Israel**

• An article by Staff titled "[Chris] Christie Pushes Back on U.N. Claiming Israel Is 'Committing War Crimes': "I Was There' and 'Saw What's Going On'" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 19, 2023.

### Barack Obama's moral equivalency – all Americans are "complicit"

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Obama: 'All of Us Are Complicit to Some Degree' in 'Occupation' [and] Hamas Terror' was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

## Many are quick to criticize Obama's attempt to spin the narrative

- An article by Eric Mack titled "[Bill] Maher Rebukes Obama: 'Enough With the Moral Equivalencies" was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 12, 2023.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz and Andrew Stein titled "Obama's False Equivalence on Hamas Is Outrageous and Adds Pressure on Israel" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Muslim leader (Zainab Khan) – Muslim Americans must discourage anti-semitism

• Looking back to October 2023, a video by Fox News titled "Zainab Kahn [Muslim American Leadership Alliance Founder]: I'm 'Appalled' by the Muslim American Response to War in Israel [Saying Many of the 'Protests' Are Not Peaceful, but Are Inflamed Riots – and That the American Muslim Community Should Do More to Discourage Anti-Semitism]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2023.

## Too much heated rhetoric - not enough civil debate

• An article by Staff titled "Editorial: Too Much Heated Rhetoric on Campus, Bring Informed Debate Back to Universities" was posted at latimes.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

## **Huge support for Israel – D.C. "March for Israel"**

- A Reuters article by Jonathan Landay titled "[290,000+] Demonstrators in Washington Back Israel, Denounce Anti-Semitism [at 'March for Israel' in Washington D.C. on November 14]" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 14, 2023.
- An article by Holly Yan and Gabe Cohen titled "Families of Hostages Kidnapped by Hamas Give Heart-Wrenching Details at the Packed 'March for Israel' in DC" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 14, 2023.

## A warped reaction – about D.C. "March for Israel"

• An article by Dave Zirin titled "The March for Israel Was a Hate Rally" was posted at thenation.com on Nov. 15, 2023.

### **Intense protesters – outside Democratic National Committee headquarters**

- An article by Mark Moran titled "100 Protesters Injured in Demonstration Calling for Gaza Cease-Fire Outside DNC" was posted at upi.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Republicans Condemn Violent Radical Mob Attack on DNC Headquarters" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "'Scared Me More Than January 6': Democrat Rep

Recalls 'Violent' Palestine Protest at DNC Headquarters' was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

• An article by Lauren Irwin titled "Democratic Lawmaker [Debbie Dingell of Michigan] Says Protest Outside DNC 'Rattled Me More Than January 6" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

### **Death of Jewish protester (in California)**

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Pro-Palestinian Protester (Who Allegedly Posted Pro-Hamas Video) Arrested for Death of Jewish Protester Paul Kessler [in Thousand Oaks, California]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Marlene Lenthang and Antonio Planas titled "Authorities Reviewed 600 Pieces of Evidence Before Charging Suspect in Death of Jewish Protester" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

## **Anti-Semitism – general**

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher: China Doesn't Have to Feed Kids Anti-Semitism and Terror Support, Schools Do It for Them" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Corinne Murdock titled "Oregon Democratic Party Cancels Meeting Over Credible Threat of Pro-Palestinian Protesters" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "[Nearly 1,000] Anti-Israel Protesters Disrupt California Democratic Convention" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 19, 2023.
- An article titled "California Democrats Say Pro-Palestinian Protesters Who Broke Rules Will Be 'Held Accountable'" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 19, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Myers titled "Congratulations America, You've Raised a Generation of Terrorist Sympathizers" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Leena Nasir titled "Company [Spyglass] Drops Actress Melissa Barrera From 'Scream VII' Over Anti-Israel Posts" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Teenage Communist (Once Profiled by NYT, NPR) Arrested for Allegedly Trying to Firebomb Israeli-Owned Business ['Elbit Systems' in New Hampshire]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "[Actor-Comedian] Rob Schneider Calls Out [Actress] Susan Sarandon After Her 'Anti-Jewish' Comments Spark Massive Backlash" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

• An article by Ani H. Orkaby titled "How Worrying Numbers of Young People Are Falling for Hamas's Dirty Tricks in the Propaganda War" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.

#### **Anti-Semitism – universities**

- An article by Lexi Lonas titled "'Students for Justice in Palestine' Becomes Flashpoint in College Anti-Semitism, Free Speech Debate" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Three Ivy League Colleges [Columbia University, Cornell University and University of Pennsylvania] Among Seven Schools Facing Education Department Probe" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Amy Lange titled "Pro-Palestinian Protesters Occupy University of Michigan Administration Building" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "New York University Alumni Club of Israel Suspends Cooperation Over Student Safety Concerns" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## **Support for Israel**

- An article by Aislinn Murphy titled "Elon Musk Says X Will Send Money to Hospitals in Israel and to the Red Cross in Gaza" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Luke Tress titled "After Uproar, NY State Senator Julia Salazar Fires Staffer Who Endorsed Hamas Attack" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Next wave of immigrants – Afghan refugees

• An article by Jake Smith titled "Biden Administration Granted 34,000 Special Visas to [Afghan] Refugees After Botched Afghanistan Withdrawal" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

## **Comments – illegal immigration**

- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Migrants Move Into Boston's Airport as 'Sanctuary City' Runs Out of Beds for Them and Democrat Governor [Maura Healey] Warns Border Crossers That Her State Is 'Full'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Joey Chester titled "Low Income New Yorkers Lose Out on Thanksgiving Turkeys as Migrants Gobble Them Up" was posted at fairus.org on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Biden Claims He's Doing 'Everything' Possible to Stop Fentanyl [Two Celebrities Respond: 'Close the (Expletive) Border Then' and 'Here's a

Thought – Close the Border']" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

• An article by Randy Clark titled "500 Migrants Cross Into Texas Border Town [Eagle Pass] in Single Group [Mostly Venezuelans]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

#### D'Souza's "Police State"

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[HBO Host Bill] Maher: 'There Is a Deep State' of Bureaucratic 'Tyrants' Who Block Popular Will' was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2023.
- An article by Rob Bluey titled "Dinesh D'Souza's Film 'Police State' Is Warning Cry for Americans: 'We're in Danger'" was posted at dailydignal.com on Oct. 31, 2023.

### Biden administration – controlling the internet

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "The Biden Administration Is Pursuing Total Domination of Americans' Digital Lives" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 12, 2023.

### Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "GOP-Led Committee Subpoenas Bank of America Over Providing Personal Account Details to FBI Related to January 6" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Kimmy Yam titled "63 Asian American Groups Slam Potential Re-Authorization of Controversial Surveillance Measure" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Mike Capuzzo titled "Nebraska Collecting All Health Data on All Residents Critics Call It a Step Toward National Digital ID" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Candace Hathaway titled "Secretive Surveillance Program Has Been Tracking Americans' Phone Records for Over a Decade: Report" was posted at theblaze.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### Military recruiting challenges

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Haley Britzky titled "Army Offers New Recruits Big \$50,000 Bonus to Blow on Irresponsible [Expletive]" was posted at taskandpurpose.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Staff titled "Army Offers \$35,000 for 45-Day Quick Ship [Signing a 4-Year Contract] and \$10,000 for 2-Year Enlistment Option" was posted at recruiting.army.mil on June 17, 2022.

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Haley Britzky titled "The Army Is Now Officially Allowing More Tattoos" was posted at taskandpurpose.com on June 23, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Haley Britzky titled "The Army May Give Soldiers Who Re-Enlist More Money and Time Off" was posted at taskandpurpose.com on July 8, 2022.

## **Covid – military wants people who rejected old vaccine mandates**

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Oren Liebermann titled "Only 43 of More Than 8,000 Discharged From U.S. Military for Refusing Covid Vaccine Have Rejoined" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 2, 2023.
- An article by Patty Nieberg titled "Amid Recruiting Woes, Army Sent Letters to Soldiers Separated for Vaccine Refusal" was posted at taskand purpose.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Army Scrambling to Get Back Soldiers It Kicked Out Over Biden's Military Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Air Force Begs Troops Booted Over Covid-19 Vax to Come Back" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'They Have Lost My Trust': Former Army Surgeon Rips DOD for Begging Unvaccinated Personnel to Return" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## **Covid censorship**

• An article by James Lynch titled "Moderna Reportedly Works With Public Health Officials to Control Vaccine Debate Online" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 20, 2023.

## Covid – origin

• An article by Neil Munro titled "Report: Government Flubs Enabled China Disease Lab in California" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

## Covid – new variant and travel warning

- An article by Caroline Kee titled "A New Covid Variant (HV.1) Is Now Dominant" was posted at today.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Abby Reinhard titled "New Covid Variant [HV.1] Prompts Travel Warning From Doctors" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### Covid – EWTN has show promoting covid shots

• An article by Louis Knuffke titled "'Eternal Word Television Network' Program Hosts Trump Surgeon General [Dr. Jerome Adams] Pushing Latest Covid Shots, Including for Babies" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

### Covid - Moderna vaccine

• An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Moderna Halts Vaccine Trial Over 'Adverse Event' [Reportedly Myocarditis]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### **Comments about Fauci**

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Rand Paul, Jim Jordan Still Want Fauci Punished for Covid Lies, Call Out Biden for Protecting Him" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.

### Climate agenda – does Kamala have a gas stove?

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Kamala Harris Poses for Thanksgiving Photo in Front of a Gas Stove" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

## Climate agenda – more restrictions

- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "'Corporate Welfare': Biden Uses Cold War-Era Policy to Fund Climate Change Project [to Fund Manufacturing of Electric Heat Pumps]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Biden Invokes Emergency Wartime Powers to Boost Heat Pump Production With \$169 Million in Federal Funds in Administration's Latest Push to Replace Gas Appliances" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2023.

#### **Current news about coal**

• An article by Nick Pope titled "U.S. Backing New Plan to Cripple Coal Industry at UN Climate Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Fossil fuel - Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### **Comments – electric vehicles**

- An article by Nick Pope titled "Another Blue State [New Jersey] Commits to Banning New Gas-Powered Car Sales by 2035" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Sara Kilmek titled "Scientists Discover Enormous Goldmine of Lithium in U.S. [22 to 44 Million Metric Tons in the McDermitt Caldera on the Border of Oregon and Nevada]" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### **Comments** – **pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "Indiana Had No Abortions in August After Pro-Life Law Took Effect: Report" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.

## **Comments** – pro-abortion

- An article by Arjun Singh titled "Planned Parenthood Gearing Up to Make Ohio a Haven for Out-of-State Abortion Seekers" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Pennsylvania House Passes Bill Recognizing State as Abortion Destination" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Red State [Missouri] Supreme Court Deals Blow to Republicans in Crucial Abortion Ballot Case" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Tyler Bishop (Joseph Strickland) removed

• An article by Jeanne Smits titled "Faithful Dutch Bishop: Pope Francis Wrong to Remove Bishop Strickland Without Appeal" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.

## **Transgender – miscellaneous news**

- An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Christian Churches Are Facing a Choice: The Cross of Christ or the Rainbow Flag?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Tennis Legend Martina Navratilova Goes Viral With Post Slamming Trans-Identifying Male Athletes" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'Non-Binary and Transgender Extravaganza': Tens of Thousands Boycotting Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade, Department Store" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## **Epidemic of pornography**

• An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Pornography Is Fueling a Devastating Rape Culture Among Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

#### **Education in the United States**

• An article by Andrea Picciotti-Bayer titled "Why School Boards Should Reject 'Satan Clubs' in Elementary Schools" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 18, 2023.

## **Embracing ESG and DEI**

- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Biden's Pentagon Slated to Spend Nearly \$270 Million on Diversity Agenda" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Noa Halff titled "Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Boss [Janice Gassam Asare] Faces Ohio State Probe After She Wrote Forbes Article About 'Decentering Whiteness' in the Workplace and GOP Lawmaker Branded Her 'Racist'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.

## Rejecting ESG and DEI

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Iowa Board of Regents Crack Down on Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Programs at State Universities" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 20, 2023

### **Comments – banking problems**

• An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "Wells Fargo Axes Another 13 Branches in a Single Week as a Host of Banks Shut Down Vital Services – Is Yours on the Chopping Block?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2023.

## After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023

## After Biden admitted the obvious – White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

### Biden administration and media – saying lower turkey prices = lower inflation

- An article by Vanessa Yurkevich titled "Thanksgiving Dinner Will Be Less Expensive This Year; You Can Thank [Lower-Priced] Turkeys [and Alleged Lower Inflation]" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- An article by Jim Sergent titled "Cost of Thanksgiving Dinner May Be Cheaper as Inflation Gives Up Its Seat at the Table" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Whips Out a Literal Food Menu [in an Attempt] to Claim This Thanksgiving Is Actually One of the 'Cheapest Ever'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by John Carney titled "Breitbart Business Digest: Americans Aren't Giving Thanks for Biden's Economy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "MSNBC Analyst [Steve Rattner] Touts 'Low' Thanksgiving Costs Before Noting How Substantially Lower They Were Under Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Study: More Americans Celebrate Thanksgiving With Fast Food" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### Inflation

- An article by Will Kessler titled "Inflation Remains Elevated as Fed Eyes Last Meeting of the Year" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 14, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Bidenomics Is Making This the Most Expensive Thanksgiving in History" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 14, 2023.
- An article by Shannon Thaler titled "Shoppers Still Punished by Soaring Prices as Joe Biden Cheers Latest Inflation Numbers" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Rep. Elise Stefanik titled "Bidenflation Is an Unwelcome Guest at Our Thanksgiving Table" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "The Government Burned Through \$7.5 Trillion Post-Covid and All It Got Was Historic Inflation" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## **Comments – about defunding the police**

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[New York Congresswoman Nicole] Malliotakis: Adams, Democrats Are 'Defunding the Police' to Pay for Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Eric Adams Needs to Cut Budget Fat (Not Cops) to Avoid Fiscal Disaster" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

#### **Comments – soft on crime**

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "[Louisiana] Teens Who Carjacked Grandma, Dragged Her to Death Get Sweetheart Plea Deal [15 Years Instead of a Life SEntence]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## **Increasing homicides**

- A video and an article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Watch the Moment Teen Receives Life Sentence for Murdering Teacher Over Bad Grade" were posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Four Nevada Teens Charged With Second Degree Murder of Classmate" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Soaring theft

• An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "Flash Mob Ransacks Nike Store in Los Angeles, Steals \$12,000 in Merchandise: Police" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Majority of households – own guns

• An article by Paul Bedard titled "Boom: Majority Now Live in Gun-Owning Households" was posted at washington examiner.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Government action – seeking gun control

- An article by Lisa Moore titled "Maryland Churches, Police Host 'Gift Cards for Guns' Buyback" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Louisville Mass Shooter Believed Killing 'Upper Class White People' Could Finally Secure Gun Control" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Government action – resisting gun control

An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Federal Court Finds Maryland's [Restrictive]

Handgun License Law Unconstitutional" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

• An article by Victoria Taft titled "Judge Obliterates Oregon's Newest Gun Grab" was posted at pimedia.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Los Angeles Father [Philanthropist Vince Ricci] Says Concealed Carry Permit Revoked After He Opened Fire on Alleged Intruders [to Protect His Wife and 5-Month-Old Baby]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

## Black lives matter corporation – seeds of Marxism

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself as 'Trained Marxist'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Multinational Companies Silent on Whether They Still Support BLM After Pro-Terrorism Statements" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

## Comments about erroneous police actions

• An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Six Colorado Cops Are Charged Over Shooting Death of Distressed Motorist Christian Glass Who Called 911 and Made Heart-Shaped Signals for Help" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2023.

## Comments - about corporate news media

• An article by Alex Vena titled "'Saturday Night Line' Alum Jon Lovitz Calls Out the 'One-Sided' Politics Dominating Late Night Talk Shows: 'If I Want the News, I'll Watch the News'" was posted at decider.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Do you remember when Major League Baseball was wrong about voting?

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Charlie Garparino and Morgan Phillips titled "MLB Commissioner Decided to Move All-Star Game [From Atlanta to Colorado] After [Erroneous Political] Pressure From Stacey Abrams on Voting Issues: Sources" was posted at foxnews.com on April 7, 2021.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "MLB All Star Game Returns to Atlanta Despite Uproar Over [Erroneous Accusation] Over 'Jim Crow' Voting Laws" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

### **Voting news**

- An article by Robert Schmad titled "Liberal Dark Money Juggernaut ['Sixteen Thirty Fund' 'New Venture Fund' 'Windward Fund' 'Hopewell Fund' 'North Fund'] Funneled Over \$60 Million to Groups Mobilizing Voters in 2022" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "The Feds' Censorship Machine Rolls On Even as Election-Fraud Cases Keep Coming to Light" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Democrat's dilemma - can they dump an unpopular Kamala Harris?

• An article by Kay Smythe titled "One Week After Kamala Took On Islamophobia, the Zoomers Are Loving Osama Bin Laden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

## Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

- An article by Staff titled "RFK Jr. On the 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of JFK's Death" was posted at kennedy24.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "The Incredible Timing of Investigative Reporting on RFK Jr. [in New York Times on November 17]" was posted at creators.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Susanne Craig titled "In Public Causes, Kennedy [RFK Jr.] Earns Acclaim, Criticism and a Fortune [a 4,100-Word Hit Piece Because His Candidacy Hurts Biden's Re-Election Chances]" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 17, 2023.

#### **Cornel West**

• An article by Brittany Gibson titled "Cornel West Sets His Sights on a Key Battleground State [Michigan – Focusing on Arab American Voters in Dearborn and Black Voters in Flint]" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## **Hillary Clinton**

• An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Hillary Clinton Among Top Picks to Run in 2024 If Joe Biden Doesn't: Poll" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

## Is a Romney-Manchin ticket going to materialize?

• An article by Brigham Tomco titled "Committee to Elect Romney-Manchin Says It Will Reveal Donors, Calls on Critics to Do Same" was posted at deseret.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Are Democrats grooming Newsom? – Or is this a smokescreen to take attention off Biden?

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Biden's Praise of Newsom Rekindles Speculation About California Governor's Presidential Ambitions" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 20, 2023.

## Factor for Newsom – Have you ever noticed the size of California's economy?

- Looking back to March 2023, an article titled "Is California Richer Than Russia? [Mentioned 'California Alone Has a \$3.4 Trillion Economy, Almost Twice the Size of Russia's but With Only About a Fourth as Many People]" was posted at yahoo.com on March 30, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Kevin Curriston titled "California Is Becoming 4<sup>th</sup> Largest Economy in the World [Trailing U.S., China, Japan and Germany]" was posted at fullertonobserver.com on April 17, 2023.

## Factor against Newsom - California has many problems

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Lee Ohanian and Joseph Vranich titled "Why Company Headquarters Are Leaving California in Unprecedented Numbers" was posted at hoover.org on Sept. 14, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Terry Castleman titled "California's Population Dropped by 500,000 in Two Years as Exodus Continues" was posted at latimes.com on Feb. 17, 2023.
- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Dan Walters titled "California's Economic Outlook Worsens as Newsom Travels Overseas" was posted at calmatters.org on Oct. 24, 2023.
- An article by Alex Keight titled "Why Are People Leaving California and Where Are They Going?" was posted at pods.com on Oct. 31, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "[Gavin] Newsom Lies About Tennessee City Law 'Banning' Being Gay" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Larry Elder titled "Gavin Newsom Conveniently Cleans Up San Francisco Before Rolling Out Red Carpet for Xi" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by Taryn Luna titled "Newsom Responded Quickly and Very Publicly to Freeway Fire, but Still Faces Scrutiny" was posted at latimes.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Will Gavin Newsom and Ron DeSantis actually debate?

- An article by Christopher Cadelago titled "Newsom TV Ad Hits DeSantis on Abortion as Fox Debate Looms" was posted at politico.com on Nov.19, 2023.
- An article by Dominick Mastrangelo titled "Fox Announces Details for DeSantis, Newsom Debate" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 20, 2023.
- An article by David Lightman titled "Is Gavin Newsom Losing Political Momentum as Debate With Ron DeSantis Nears?" was posted at sacbee.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Biden's age is a problem

- An article by Staff titled "It's Obvious to All That Biden Is Too Old for the Job" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Saturday Night Live' Cold Open Is a Comedic Assault on Increasingly Gaffe-Prone Joe Biden" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 19, 2023.

### **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

- An article by Nick Robertson titled "[House Speaker Mike] Johnson Says Biden 'Projecting Weakness' After Meeting With Xi Jinping" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Helen Raleigh titled "Biden Fell for China's Empty-Promises Playbook at the San Francisco Summit" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "The Concessions Begin: Biden Lifts Sanctions on Chinese Forensics Agency Linked to Uyghur Genocide" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Davidson titled "The Biden Administration: Bungled Procedures, Costly Redress, and Our Less Safe World" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 17, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Al Sharpton Warns Biden Admin They Need to Take Black Voters Leaving Democrats Seriously" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 20, 2023.

### **Comments – articles by conservatives**

• An article by Staff titled "Thomas Sowell and Ben Shapiro Discuss How Social Justice Ideology Leads to Loss of Freedom" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 18, 2023.

## January 6 protesters

• An article by Tristan Justice titled "More Released January 6 Tapes Show Police Escorting and Fist-Bumping Protesters at the Capitol" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov.

20, 2023.

• An article by Jeff Charles titled "Bombshell Report: January 6 Footage Shows Capitol Police Officers Firing Rubber Bullets at Peaceful Protesters" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 21, 2023.

## Threats to use 14<sup>th</sup> Amendment – to keep Trump off ballot

- An article by John Fritze titled "With Three Major Recent Losses [in Minnesota, Michigan and Colorado Joining New Hampshire Last Month], Is the Effort to Knock Trump Off Ballots in 2024 Over?" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Former U.S. Attorney [Brett Tolman] Calls Out 'Unprecedented Activism' From Lawyers Attempting to 'Eliminate' Trump as 2024 Candidate" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

## Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

## **Comments about Trump**

• An article by Bob Ehrlich titled "Democrats' Unprecedented Effort to Bring Down Trump Could Totally Backfire" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 18, 2023.

#### General interest

- An article by Kaley Fedko titled "Tattnal County [Georgia] High School Football Coach Holds Baptism for [20] Players, Fired From Coaching" was posted at wsav.com on Nov. 14, 2023.
- An article by Erica Nardozzi titled "Fitness Coach Who Lost 50 Pounds Reveals the Low-Calorie Foods That Will Make You 'Feel Stuffed' While Helping You Shed Weight Including One Dish That 'Fills You Up Like a Chipotle Burrito' [Homemade Spring Rolls; Potatoes; and Rice Cakes With Yogurt and Fruit]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2023.

- An article by Kay Smythe titled "One Dead, 10 Hospitalized As Listeria Spreads Across Seven States Due to Contaminated Fruit" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Sharmila Kuthunur titled "Scientists Find Hydrogen in Apollo Moon Rocks, Suggesting Astronauts Can Harvest Lunar Water" was posted at space.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Hundreds Ordered to Evacuate From Kentucky Town [Livingston] as 16-Car Chemical Train Derails and Spills Molten Sulfur That Set Fire and Released Sulfur Dioxide" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Texas Officials Warn of Rolling Blackouts to Ease Strain on Power Grid the Same Strategy That Led to 200 People's Deaths During Massive Winter Storm in 2021" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Karnal Sultan titled "Director Rob Reiner Claims He's Unearthed Proof That JFK Was Killed by Four Shooters (Not One) and Says the Reason the First Shot Missed President's Motorcade Is Key to Theory" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Rick Kazmer titled "New Study Reveals One Group [Primarily People Aged 50 to 65 and Generally Men] Devouring as Much as Half of America's Beef' was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 23, 2023.

 $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$ 

An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Ten Things Iran Thinks It Achieved on October 7 – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2023. [Since the article did not succinctly or specifically list ten items, we have chosen 10 ideas from the article.]

In a speech on Saturday [November 18], Hossein Salami (Head of the Islamic Revolutionary Guard Corps or "IRGC") claimed that Hamas's October 7 attack on Israel was a step towards its defeat, as well as that of the U.S.

- 1. Iranians believe that Israel was shaken to its core.
- 2. Israel's military dominance has been tested.
- 3. October 7 attack shows Israel needs foreign support.
- 4. Iran believes that support from the U.S. won't be enough.
- 5. Iran will use U.S. support for Israel to mobilize anti-U.S. sentiment.
- 6. Iran will seek to show how the U.S. and Israel can be defeated.
- 7. Iran foresees an endless war.
- 8. Iran sees a way to transform terrorist groups (like Hamas) into a fighting force.
- 9. Iran will unite its various fronts for a multi-front war involving encirclement.
- 10. Iran hints of more attacks coming an "invisible" war or a war of "ghosts."

 $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$ 

An article by Natasha Mozgovaya titled "Israeli Gaza Expert Says Hamas Attack Changed His View of Group" was posted at voanews.com on Nov. 21, 2023. Following is the article.

Shlomi Eldar has a rare specialization for an Israeli media personality: for over 30 years, he's been covering Hamas and Gaza.

In his books and award-winning documentaries, Eldar has tried to tell the stories of the Palestinians beyond the wall. He still grapples with the shock of the Oct. 7 attack, no longer seeing them as a group that can be reasoned with.

After the Oct. 7 attack, he said he got a phone call from a Palestinian who told him of family members killed in an Israeli strike in Gaza. Eldar admits all he could say was, "Look what Hamas did"

Since 1991, as a reporter, book author and documentarist, Eldar brought to audiences in Israel and beyond, stories of the Palestinians in Gaza – putting a human face on repeated cycles of the conflict and revealing painful situations.

His 2010 movie "Precious Life" was about the struggle to save a Palestinian baby with a rare genetic disease. The baby was treated by Israeli doctors with the help of an Israeli donor whose son was killed by Palestinians.

In 2009, Palestinian doctor Izzeldin Abuelaish was on the phone with Eldar during a live broadcast when the doctor discovered his daughters and a niece were killed in an Israeli tank strike.

Over the years, Eldar also interviewed Hamas leaders, including Ismail Haniyeh who resides in Qatar.

Yet, Eldar said the Oct. 7 attack by Hamas, which killed over 1,200 people in Israel, left him in deep shock, as it did much of the rest of the country, especially after he saw the bodycam footage of the attackers.

"I followed Hamas for over 30 years. I've never imagined to myself they become monsters," he said, adding that he never previously compared any of the group's behavior to the Nazis and the Holocaust. But Eldar said seeing the images of burned bodies from the Oct. 7 attacks was not something he could shake off. "Butchering, burning bodies, children, rapes, kidnappings. They kidnapped a baby, nine months old, to Gaza," he said.

He said Hamas was elected in 2006, in part in response to the perceived corruption of the

Palestinian Authority, as well as Hamas' welfare work with the people in the Gaza Strip. He said Hamas has since neglected its responsibilities to the people, instead diverting resources from civilians and opting for violence.

Eldar said the attack cost Hamas a lot of support in Gaza.

"People in Gaza know what Hamas brings them – to the future of Gaza. They took them 20 or 25 years back – even more. I heard voices in Gaza now, talking freely, [look] 'what you've made for us. What you've done to us, they said.' They are hiding in the tunnels," he said.

He thinks the exceptional cruelty of the Oct. 7 attack was made possible because of a combination of several factors.

• One of them is Yahya Sinwar, the Hamas leader in Gaza. Sinwar was released in a 2011 prisoner exchange for the kidnapped Israeli soldier Gilad Shalit.

"He is a cruel man. I've heard many, many stories," Eldar said. "He was arrested in 1989 because he butchered Palestinians. He suspected they were collaborating with Israel, and he just tortured them and killed them."

• The second factor, which was easy for Israel to neglect beyond the wall separating Gaza and Israel, Eldar said, is the eduction of children in Gaza toward violence.

"The new generation, the young people – they were born, or they were children when Hamas took power in the Gaza Strip. Maybe they were children, five, six, 10 years old and they grew up with incitement all the time. And they've been taught that the Israelis are not human beings. When they invaded Israel, they didn't see the Israelis as human beings, just something that they can kill," Eldar said.

He explained the connection between the different groups attacking Israel in the north and south is Iran and its call for jihad against Israel.

"Hamas, Islamic Jihad and Hezbollah are affiliated to Iran. Iran gave them an order to fight Israel. We have three main groups – Hamas, Hezbollah, Islamic Jihad and other smaller organizations like the Houthis in Yemen. And we can see the fingerprints of the Iranians."

Israel has declared "the end of Hamas" as the main goal of the military campaign in Gaza. Eldar is skeptical about that.

"We can defeat Hamas. But we can't eliminate them. I think that Hamas is an ideological movement. An ideological movement you can't destroy. We can defeat the militant group," he said, reminding that Hamas' top leaders are not in Gaza, but in Qatar. "Qatar is hiding Ismail Haniyeh and Khaled Mashal. They can rebuild Hamas again."

Eldar is also pessimistic about the possible solutions for after the war, pointing to the lack of

political alternatives, and the cost of Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu's government strategy of weakening the Palestinian Authority.

"The Israelis didn't know about it [the attack] because Netanyahu preferred to divide between the West Bank and the Gaza Strip, demonizing [Palestinian Authority President Mahmoud] Abbas for years," Eldar argues. "So, in the end, we were surprised when we saw that Hamas was not what we thought. We thought that we could contain Hamas. We failed."

He said the recovery of Gaza may take decades – and he is not sure if the border with Israel will ever reopen.

• • • • •

An article by Herb Keinon titled "Israeli Hostage Deal: What Makes Israel Special and Vulnerable?" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

This is a quintessential Israeli moment: Placing responsibility for its citizens above everything else, even at the risk of endangering other citizens (soldiers and citizens) somewhere down the road.

It is this feeling of mutual responsibility that makes Israel different. It is doubtful that many other countries would agree to halt a raging war, giving the enemy a much-needed respite to regroup, in order to release a few dozen hostages.

But this is what sets Israel apart. This sense of mutual responsibility is part of the Zionist ethos – that no Jew is left alone, that Israel will go literally to the ends of the Earth to rescue Israelis and other Jews in distress.

This is a fundamental building block of Israeli solidarity. And solidarity is critical for the resilience and unity in a crisis that allows the country to flourish and thrive.

But there is more to it than that.

We are a small nation, and everyone can identify with the families of those whose relatives are languishing in Hamas captivity.

It was clear from the very beginning of this war that if there was a possibility for a deal to release the hostages, Israel would take it. Israelis could never bear the thought of simply giving up 240 people in Hamas's hands.

Hamas, obviously, knows this. They also surely thought that they could get much more than they are now getting for the hostages. If they got 1,027 terrorists for the release of Gilad Shalit in 2011, what might they now get for a 10-month-old baby? That they were not able to get a higher

price is a direct result of Israel's military assault on Gaza.

Hamas is in trouble.

- More than it needs the release of its security prisoners from Israeli jails, it needs a ceasefire.
- It needs to regroup, to refuel.
- It needs to stop the IDF's slow but relentless destruction of its capabilities.
- It hopes that the world will step in and lengthen this ceasefire.

There is a risk that when the fighting resumes after the ceasefire, Israel will lose more soldiers as a result of Hamas having been able to regroup. There is a risk that the world will, indeed, step in and not allow Israel to continue its offensive. But, with the lives of babies, children and mothers hanging in the balance, it is a risk that the country is willing to take.

It's part of what makes Israel, Israel.

• • • • •

An article by Ashar Jawad titled "15 Countries That Have No Army, Navy or Air Force" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 18, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

We have ranked the 15 countries that have no army, navy or air force – beginning with smallest population.

- 1. Nauru -12,500 population
- 2.. Palau 18,000
- 3. Monaco 36,700
- 4. Liechtenstein -39,000
- 5. Dominica -72,400
- 6. Andorra -79,000
- 7. Saint Vincent & the Grenadines
  - -104,000 population

- 8. Grenada 124,600
- 9. Saint Lucia 179,600
  - 10. Samoa -218,000
  - 11. Iceland -372,500
  - 12. Solomon Islands 708,000
  - 13. Mauritius 1.26 million
  - 14. Panama 4.25 million
  - 15. Costa Rica 5.2 million

Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ramish Cheema titled "15 Most Advanced Countries in Military Technology" was posted at yahoo.com on Dec. 17, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

\_\_\_\_

The list is based on assessments as of 2022. To rank the countries, we have first listed down today's great power nations that are able to project military power globally. The data for military aircraft strength from "Global Firepower" is Used for added context, and middle power nations are used to complete the list.

- 15. State of Israel
- 14. Hellenic Republic
- 13. Federative Republic of Brazil
- 12. Taiwan
- 11. Kingdom of Saudi Arabia
- 10. Republic of India
- 9. Italian Republic
- 8. Republic of Turkey
- 7. Japan
- 6. French Republic
- 5. United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland
- 4. Republic of Korea (ROK)
- 3. People's Republic of China (PRC)
- 2. Russian Federation
- 1. United States of America

• • • • •

Looking back to April 2023, an article by Afifa Mushtaque titled "15 Most Powerful Navies in the World" was posted at yahoo.com on April 24, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

This rating system goes beyond a simple counting of warships and submarines – considering other factors such as logistical support, modernization, attack and defense capabilities, and overall strength. [Even though the units are listed, they do not tell the whole story.]

- 15. Bangladesh Navy 50 units
- 14. Korean People's Army Naval Force 186 units
- 13. Egyptian Navy 107 units
- 12. Republic of China Navy 91 units
- 11. Turkish Navy 90 units
- 10. Italian Navy 54 units
- 9. British Royal Navy 51 units
- 8. French Navy -65 units
- 7. Indian Navy 102 units
- 6. Japan Maritime Self-Defense Force 102 units

- 5. Republic of Korea Navy 138 units
- 4. Indonesian Navy 242 units
- 3. Russian Navy 265 units
- 2. People's Liberation Army Navy 422 units
- 1. United States Navy 243 units

• • • •

An article by Ashar Jawad titled "12 Countries Have Aircraft Carriers, but Only One Has a \$13.3 Billion Warship" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 21, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

We have listed the countries that have aircraft carriers in ascending order of the number of carriers they possess. Navies that have more carriers rank higher. In the case where countries had the same number of aircraft carriers, we used tonnage to rank one over the other.

12.	Thailand – 1 aircraft carrier	6.	Italy – 2 aircraft carriers
11.	Brazil – 1 aircraft carrier	5.	Japan – 2 aircraft carriers
10.	Spain – 1 aircraft carrier	4.	India – 2 aircraft carriers
9.	Turkey – 1 aircraft carrier	3.	China – 2 aircraft carriers
8.	France – 1 aircraft carrier	2.	United Kingdom – 2 aircraft carriers
7.	Russia – 1 aircraft carrier	1.	United States – 11 aircraft carriers

. . . . .

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."